
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

COUNTY COUNCIL OFFICE OF THE COUNTY CLERK 

  Mel Rapozo, Chair  

  Ross Kagawa, Vice Chair Ricky Watanabe, County Clerk 

  Mason K. Chock                                                                                                     Jade K. Fountain-Tanigawa, Deputy County Clerk 

  Gary L. Hooser  

  Arryl Kaneshiro 

  KipuKai Kuali‘i   Telephone (808) 241-4188 

  JoAnn A. Yukimura Fax            (808) 241-6349 

    Email  cokcouncil@kauai.gov 

Council Services Division 

4396 Rice Street, Suite 209 

Līhu‘e, Kaua‘i, Hawai‘i 96766 
 

January 29, 2016 
 

TESTIMONY OF MEL RAPOZO 
COUNCIL CHAIR, KAUA‘I COUNTY COUNCIL 

ON 
HB 1575, AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS 

AND MAKING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE PURCHASE OF 
EAST KAUA‘I WORKFORCE AFFORDABLE HOUSING 

House Committee on Housing 
Monday, February 1, 2016 

8:30 a.m. 
Conference Room 329 

 
Dear Chair Hashem and Members of the Committee: 
 

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in support of HB 1575, 
Authorizing the Issuance of General Obligation Bonds and Making an 
Appropriation for the Purchase of East Kaua‘i Workforce Affordable Housing.  My 
testimony is submitted in my individual capacity as the Chair of the Kaua‘i County 
Council. 

 
This measure is included in the 2016 Kaua‘i County Council Legislative 

Package, and I wholeheartedly support this measure that would greatly assist the 
County of Kaua‘i in addressing the growing need for affordable housing for our 
residents.  The County of Kaua‘i has the first right of refusal to purchase the 
workforce units at Courtyards at Waipouli (Courtyards), which enables the units to 
be affordable to qualified families.  The Courtyards was originally built to satisfy a 
zoning condition to provide workforce housing affordable to qualified families.  The 
affordability requirement of the Courtyards at Waipouli project expires in 2019, 
allowing the units to be sold and/or rented at market rates, and thereby decreasing 
the number of available affordable housing units.  Authorizing the issuance of 
General Obligations Bonds and appropriating moneys for the purchase of properties 
on the east side of Kaua‘i will ensure the availability of affordable rental housing for 
qualified families. 

 
 For the reasons stated above, I urge the House Committee on Housing to 
support this measure.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 
or Council Services Staff at (808) 241-4188. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      MEL RAPOZO 
      Council Chair, Kaua‘i County Council 
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TESTIMONY OF JOANN A. YUKIMURA
COUNCILMEMBER, KAUA’I COUNTY COUNCIL

ON
HB 1575, AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS

AND MAKING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE PURCHASE OF
EAST KAUA’I WORKFORCE AFFORDABLE HOUSING

House Committee on Housing
Monday, February 1, 2016

8:30 a.m.
Conference Room 329

Dear Chair Hashem and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in support of HB 1575,
Authorizing the Issuance of General Obligation Bonds and Making an
Appropriation for the Purchase of East Kaua’i Workforce Affordable Housing. My
testimony is submitted in my individual capacity as a Councilmember of the Kaua’i
County Council, and Chair of the Kaua’i County Council Housing & Transportation
Committee.

I strongly support this measure, which is included in the 2016 Kaua’i County
Council Legislative Package, which means that affordable housing is a key priority
for the Kaua’i County Council, as it is for the Legislature. The County of Kaua’i
has the first right of refusal to purchase the workforce units at Courtyards at
Waipouli (Courtyards), which enables the units to be affordable to qualified
families. The Courtyards was originally built to satisfy a zoning condition to
provide affordable workforce housing for qualified families on a resort development
of 800 plus permanent resort units, but the affordability requirement of the project
expires in 2019, allowing the units to be sold and/or rented at market rates, and
thereby decreasing the number of available affordable housing units. In 2019 when
the affordability period expires, low-income families currently living in these
affordable units will be forced to move out and seek other housing accommodations,
because they will not be able to afford the market rents. Authorizing the issuance
of General Obligations Bonds and appropriating moneys for the purchase of
properties on the east side of Kaua’i will ensure the availability of and address the
urgent need for affordable rental housing for qualified families.
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For the reasons stated above, I urge the House Committee on Housing to
support this measure. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me
or Council Services Staff at (808) 241-4188.

Sincerely,

JOANN A. YLJKIMURA
Councilmember, Kaua’i County Council
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TESTIMONY OF KIPUKAI KUALIʿI 

COUNCILMEMBER, KAUA‘I COUNTY COUNCIL 
ON 

HB 1575, AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS 
AND MAKING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE PURCHASE OF 

EAST KAUA‘I WORKFORCE AFFORDABLE HOUSING 
House Committee on Housing 

Monday, February 1, 2016 
8:30 a.m. 

Conference Room 329 
 
 
Dear Chair Hashem and Members of the Committee: 
 

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in support of HB 1575, 
Authorizing the Issuance of General Obligation Bonds and Making an 
Appropriation for the Purchase of East Kaua‘i Workforce Affordable Housing.  My 
testimony is submitted in my individual capacity as a member of the Kaua‘i County 
Council, Chair of the Kaua‘i County Council’s Economic Development & 
Intergovernmental Relations Committee, and member of the National Association 
of Counties Board of Directors. 

 
This measure is included in the 2016 Kaua‘i County Council Legislative 

Package, and I wholeheartedly support this measure that would greatly assist the 
County of Kaua‘i in addressing the growing need for affordable housing for our 
residents.  The County of Kaua‘i has the first right of refusal to purchase the 
workforce units at Courtyards at Waipouli (Courtyards), which enables the units to 
be affordable to qualified families.  The Courtyards was originally built to satisfy a 
zoning condition to provide workforce housing affordable to qualified families.  The 
affordability requirement of the Courtyards at Waipouli project expires in 2019, 
allowing the units to be sold and/or rented at market rates, and thereby decreasing 
the number of available affordable housing units.  Authorizing the issuance of 
General Obligations Bonds and appropriating moneys for the purchase of properties 
on the east side of Kaua‘i will ensure the availability of affordable rental housing for 
qualified families. 

 
 For the reasons stated above, I urge the House Committee on Housing to 
support this measure.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 
or Council Services Staff at (808) 241-4188. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      KIPUKAI KUALI‘I 
      Councilmember, Kaua‘i County Council  
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, January 29, 2016 10:04 AM
To: HSGtestimony
Cc: mendezj@hawaii.edu
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB1575 on Feb 1, 2016 08:30AM*

HB1575
Submitted on: 1/29/2016
Testimony for HSG on Feb 1, 2016 08:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Javier Mendez-Alvarez Individual Support No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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